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 25/26 MAY 2024                                            THE MOST HOLY TRINITY  - YEAR B 

 
 

READINGS 
 

First Reading:  
Deuteronomy 4:32-34,39-40 
 

Moses said to the people: ‘Put this question to the ages that are past, 
that went before you, from the time God created man on earth: Was 
there ever a word so majestic, from one end of heaven to the other? 
Was anything ever heard? Did ever a people hear the voice of the  
living God speaking from the heart of the fire, as you heard it, and  
remain alive? Has any god ventured to take to himself one nation 
from the midst of another by ordeals, signs, wonders, war with mighty 
hand and outstretched arm, by fearsome terrors – all this that the 
Lord your God did for you before your eyes in Egypt? 
 

‘Understand this today, therefore, and take it to heart: the Lord is God 
indeed, in heaven above as on earth beneath, he and no other. Keep 
his laws and commandments as I give them to you today, so that you 
and your children may prosper and live long in the land that the Lord 
your God gives you for ever.’ 
 

 

Antiphon to the Psalm:   
Psalm: 32(33):4-6,9,18-20,22 
 

Happy the people the Lord has chosen to be his own. 
 
 

Second Reading: 
Romans 8:14-17 
 

Everyone moved by the Spirit is a son of God. The spirit you received 
is not the spirit of slaves bringing fear into your lives again; it is the 
spirit of sons, and it makes us cry out, ‘Abba, Father!’ The Spirit  
himself and our spirit bear united witness that we are children of God. 
And if we are children we are heirs as well: heirs of God and co-heirs 
with Christ, sharing his sufferings so as to share his glory. 
 
 

Psalm 84 

PARISH TEAM 

Fr Mark Baumgarten - Parish Priest 

Fr Grant Gorddard - Priest in Residence 

Deacon Patrick Moore  

Mrs Karen Daubney - Parish Secretary  

Mrs Julie Bogoni - Parish Secretary  

Mrs Helen Chew - Parish Finance Officer 

Ms Helen Lesniak - Chi Rho Coordinator 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Saturday: 6.00pm Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 7.30am, 9.30am & 6.00pm 
 

ST KEVIN - Serpentine 
Sunday: 9.00am 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Monday & Thursday: 8.00am 
Tuesday: 7.00pm 
Wednesday & Friday: 9.00am 
Saturday: 8.00am 

ADORATION  
Wednesday: 9.30am - 12.30pm  
Saturday: 8.30am - 9.00am  

RECONCILIATION 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Saturday 8.30am - 9.00am & 5.00pm - 5.45pm 
Sunday 5.15pm - 5.45pm 

ST KEVIN - Serpentine  
First Sunday of the month after 9am Mass 

BAPTISMS / MARRIAGES  
By appointment; please contact the office. 
 
 

SCHOENSTATT SHRINE 
9 Talus Drive, Mt Richon 6112 
Phone: 9399 2349 www.schoenstattwa.org.au 

Opening Hours: 7.00am - 8.00pm 

Fridays: 10.00am Holy Mass, followed by  
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament until 8.15pm 

XAVIER CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
271 Forrest Rd, Hilbert WA 6112 
Phone: 9391 7000 
E-mail: admin@xavier.wa.edu.au 

SALVADO CATHOLIC COLLEGE 
115 Abernethy Rd, Byford WA 6122 
Phone: 9526 4500 
E-mail: admin@salvado.wa.edu.au 

ST JOHN BOSCO COLLEGE 
170 Monticello Parkway, Piara Waters WA 6112 
Phone: 9234 9600 
E-mail: admin@stjohnbosco.wa.edu.au 

St Francis Xavier Church 279 Forrest Road, Hilbert 6112                                          St Kevin’s Church  38 Richardson Street, Serpentine 6026 



Gospel Acclamation 
Revelation 1:8 
 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
Glory to the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit: 
to God who is, who was, and who is to come. 
Alleluia! 
 
 

GOSPEL 
Matthew 28:16-20 
 

The eleven disciples set out for Galilee, to the  
mountain where Jesus had arranged to meet them. 
When they saw him they fell down before him, 
though some hesitated.  

Jesus came up and spoke to them. He said,  
‘All authority in heaven and on earth has been given 
to me. Go, therefore, make disciples of all the  
nations; baptise them in the name of the Father and 
of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teach them to 
observe all the commands I gave you. And know that 
I am with you always; yes, to the end of time.’ 

WEEKLY CALENDAR 
 

Monday, 27 May - St Augustine of Canterbury 
08.00am - Mass 
 

Tuesday, 28 May -  
04.00pm - Chi Rho 
05.30pm - Legion of Mary 
07.00pm - Mass 
 

Wednesday, 29 May -  St Paul VI 
08.30am - Rosary 
09.00am - Mass   
09.30am - Adoration  
07.30pm - KSC Branch Meeting 
 

Thursday, 30 May -  
08.00am - Mass 
 

Friday, 31 May -  The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
09.00am - Mass 
09.30am - May Devotions 
 

PRAY FOR THE SICK: Please pray for those in our Parish ‘Book of 
the Sick’. You are welcome to add names to this book in the 
church foyer and cross out names when prayers are no longer 
required.  
 

DEATH & ANNIVERSARY: Prayers this week will be offered for  
Augustine Pesumpamanickal, Fr Gerard Beeson,  Frank Bennett, 
Ronald Gregory,  Brian Fitzpatrick,  George Hill,  Doris Gregory,  
Patricia Dillon, Dr Antonia Bagshawe OBE, Mark Bunby, Mary 
Angel Lozada, Petrus Darwisto, Yopie Nongsi, Sally Lou Pui 
Seong, Alfred Lou Yee Thim, Mary Lozada and all our dearly  
departed, those recently deceased and those who have their  
anniversaries around this time. May all our dearly departed rest in 
the Lord’s peace. 

John 17:11 

Our Parish Safeguarding Officers: 
        ATU AMATO   0430 336 594  
 SMITHA EMPRAYIL  0422 364 078 
      REBECCA FURFARO 0431 905 142 
      WENDY MONGAN 0429 977 887 
 

Email: sgo.armadale@perthcatholic.org.au  
 

Armadale Parish is committed to the safety and security of all  
children, young people and vulnerable adults.  



BAPTISM: We welcome into God’s family through the  
waters of Baptism this weekend:  

 Rayden Joshua Mantua, son of Solomon and  
Jonnalyn Mantua 

 James Calandria Jerez, son of Jenly and Ma Jean Jerez 

 Krysta Derilo, daughter of Oliver and Marilou Derilo 

 Riley Raymond Etherington, daughter of Darn and Casey 
Etherington  

WELCOME! To Fr Grant Gorddard, who moved into the  
parish this week. He has been appointed to Armadale as 
‘Priest in Residence’. Fr Grant will be assisting Fr Mark with 
Masses at St Francis Xavier & St Kevin’s. 

MINISTRY ROSTERS: Acolytes, Readers & Hospitality  
Ministers, please collect your copy of the roster from the 
rack in the passageway. The new roster commences next 
weekend. Readers please note, due to the upcoming First 
Holy Communion Masses in August, some people are only 
rostered twice this quarter.  

ALTAR SERVERS: Please collect your roster from the foyer 
of the church, the new roster starts next weekend.  

EL SHADDAI: All parishioners are invited to join us for  
prayer and fellowship in Xavier House this Sunday at 11am. 

24:7 YOUTH: Please join us this Sunday at 7pm, where we 
will be continuing the story, as the prodigal son hits rock 
bottom and comes to some heavy realisations. We will also 
be hearing from one of the amazing students, who will be 
sharing a testimony about a time in their life where they 
were at rock bottom and realised that they had to make a 
change. Hope to see you there! Jerome 

ADORATION: Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament is held 
every Wednesday from 9.30am to 12.30pm.  

WELCOME: The 9am Mass this Friday will be celebrated 
with the Staff of Salvado College. All are welcome! 

LEGION OF MARY: This Friday at 9.30am will be the last 
week of our Devotions in the month of May. Thank you to 
all those who have joined us to honour Our Blessed Mother 
over recent weeks. 

RECONCILIATION AT ST KEVIN’S: Will be available next 
Sunday following 9am Mass.  

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION: Next Sunday immediately 
following the 9.30am Mass, we will hold our annual  
procession around the church grounds. Children are invited 
to join the procession, to wear white and to bring a basket 
of fresh flower petals. 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY: There will be no Children’s Liturgy  
next Sunday 2 June, due to the Solemnity of Corpus Christi. 

EVENTS TEAM: The International Food fair will not be going 
ahead on 23 June as planned. Due to unforeseen  
circumstances it is now being postponed. We will keep you 
posted in due course. 

SAVE THE DATE! We will be hosting a family event  for the 
Feast of St John the Baptist on Friday 21 June from 5pm to 
7pm. As is the tradition, please bring along any broken or 
damaged religious items (not unwanted) for the bonfire. 
There will be marshmallows, food & drinks on sale, and 
plenty of  games for your family to enjoy. Entry is free, but 
to help us with catering please book via:  
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1231577  
 

PROJECT COMPASSION IS NOW CLOSED: A big thank you to 
Chris Hunt for co-ordinating the project again this year.  

 

CHI RHO BAPTISM FOR PRIMARY SCHOOL AGED CHILDREN: 
Children aged 6 and over are required to receive  
instruction prior to Baptism. The second intake for the 
year will commence at the beginning of term 3. If you 
know of anyone who would like to get their school aged 
children Baptised, please ask them to contact the office.  

CHI RHO TEENS: Are you, or do you know of any young  
person who may be interested in learning more about 
their faith, seeking Baptism or ‘catching up’ on missed 
Sacraments? Fr Mark & the catechist team will be  
facilitating a group for high school aged children  
commencing early next term. Please contact the office 
for enrolment information.  

CATHOLIC CHARISMATIC RENEWAL 'CCR TOGETHER': 
A coming-together of CCR members from across the city, 
this event will be held on Friday 31 May at Holy Trinity 
Parish Hall, 8 Burnett St, Embleton. The evening will start 
with praise, and will include a presentation on a  
particular theme. Laying on of hands will be available for 
those needing prayer. Evening will conclude with a light 
supper so, if possible, please bring a plate. All are  
welcome! Entrance is FREE but we do take up a collection 
which goes into our general CCR operating funds. Queries 
to Dan on 0409849049 or daniel.hewitt5@bigpond.com. 

INVITATION FOR COUPLES TO OUR MARRIAGE CAMINO: 
We, the Schoenstatt Family Branch, invite you to follow 
the pilgrim pathway of your marriage together, with – A 
Marriage Camino. The fifteen pillars shed light on your 
path through life with all its ups and downs and  
encourage you to strengthen your marriage. Our hope is 
that you enter into dialogue with each other and get onto 
the track of what grows and supports your love. Join us 
on Saturday 8 June, from 9.30am to 4.30pm at the 
Schoenstatt Shrine, 9 Talus Drive, Mt Richon. $15 per  
couple. BYO lunch. Tea & coffee provided. Unfortunately 
we are unable to provide childcare. Bookings essential: 
Please contact Philomena & David Theseira via email: 
pd@theseira.family or call 0417 936 757. 

MID-YEAR SCHOENSTATT WOMEN RETREAT: Will be 
held at St Columba Parish, South Perth on 15 June 2024, 
2-5pm. The theme: ‘Mary, Open Wide to me your Heart 
and the Heart of your Son,’. This event is for women who 
are university students, professionals, home makers, and 
those young of heart. This includes a talk, prayer, silent 
reflection and sharing. You are welcome to stay for the 
6pm parish vigil Mass. Venue: St Columba Parish, 25  
Forrest St, South Perth. Please bring along a plate to 
share for afternoon tea. Cost: $5 per participant. Please 
register via the QR code on page 4 of the bulletin by 
Monday 9 June. Inquiries to Sr M Luka on 0439 537 843 
or email: srmluka@schoenstatt.org.au 

CHRISTIAN HEALING COURSE: Catholic Charismatic  
Renewal is conducting Module 1 of this 3 module course 
over 2 weekends, June 14 - 16 and July 5 - 7, both  
weekends are required! Participants will learn how to 
pray effectively for healing of life's deepest wounds - be 
they physical, psychological or spiritual! PLEASE NOTE A 
PREREQUISITE for this course is to have completed a 'Life 
in the Spirit Seminar'. The course will be conducted in 
Claremont and is based on the healing ministry of Fr 
Francis MacNutt.If you feel called to the Healing Ministry, 
please make the inquiry! Participants who decide after 1 
weekend not to continue will receive a full refund.  
Cost per module is $65. The remaining modules will be 
conducted over the following few months. For further 
info contact Dan on 0409 849 049 or email:  
daniel.hewitt5@bigpond.com 
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SALVADO CATHOLIC COLLEGE 
On Sunday, a group of Year 10 students accompanied by Mr 
McNulty, Mrs Furfaro and Miss York participated in the HBF Run 
for a Reason as a part of their Christian Service-Learning Program. 
Thank you to the staff who supported the students who had a 
great time supporting a very worthwhile cause.  

This week, it was HASS Week at the College with the students 
across the Secondary participating in many activities including 
Daily Quiz Competitions, The Amazing Race, The Escape Room, 
Geographical Quizzes, making Chinese Lanterns and Kabuki 
Masks. The students have had a wonderful week engaging in the 
activities both in class and during break times. Thank you to the 
amazing Ms Burrows, Learning Area Coordinator for HASS, and to 
the HASS teachers for all their fabulous work. 

We are accepting enrolments for Pre-Kindergarten for 2024,  
Kindergarten for 2025 and 2026, as well as Year 7 to Year 10 for 
2024, and Year 7 to Year 11 for 2025. Further details can be  
obtained from the College Enrolments Officer, Mrs Kasey Atwell 
on 9526 4500 or enrolments@salvado.wa.edu.au. For enrolment 
information and fee schedules please visit our College website at: 
https://www.salvado.wa.edu.au/enrol.  

Peace and Goodness to all. 
Ian Hagen 

Register at:  
bit.ly/getaway grace  
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